Minutes of the Annual General Meeting of Warcop Parish Council
Held on Monday 14th May 2018
In Warcop Village Hall

At 7.30 pm
PRESENT:
Councillors Keetley, Daldry, Fell, Wass and Harrison
ALSO PRESENT:  Clerk Mrs Strong and 1 member of the public 
	01/0518
	APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Councillor Heron & Deighton
	ACTION

	02/0518
	ELECTION OF CHAIRMAN
It was proposed by Councillor Daldry and seconded by Councillor Harrison that Councillor Keetley be elected as Chairman for the forth coming year.  Councillor Keetley accepted and signed the declaration of office.

	

	03/0518
	ELECTION OF VICE-CHAIRMAN
It was proposed by Wass and seconded by Councillor Harrison that Councillor Daldry be elected to continue as Vice-Chairman for the forth coming year.  Councillor Daldry accepted.
	

	04/0518
	FINANCE

The council agreed to make the annual donation to the rush bearing committee of £100 and will also continue to support the village hall.

	

	05/0518
	MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 
These were read and signed as an accurate record of the last annual general meeting.
	

	06/0518
	CHAIRMANS REPORT

The parish council has been extremely active over the last year on a range of issues:

· Improved the village green in Warcop via a £15,000 flood grant with new fencing, new bridge, benches and picnic tables.

· Started to re-paint the railings by the beck.

· Continuing to cut the grass in the parish with the help of a team of volunteers.

· Represented the views of the parish regarding the MODs plan to de-register the common land on Warcop Fell.

· Worked to find a resolution to the Chamley Arms with the developer and respective buyers/leasers.

· Worked to achieve a solution to the Sandford Village Institute charity and building with the re-formed management committee and the resident holding the deeds.

· Represented the parish on the Friends of Eden Valley Public Transport Group and working towards a weekly mini bus link service to the 563 Penrith bus from Appleby to.

· Attended the annual MOD liaison committee.

· Represented the parish on the Upper Eden Community Plan working group.

· Provided 2 new noticeboards for Sandford and Warcop.

· Plan to fence the pond at Sandford for safety reasons.

· Worked with Highways England and other groups to improve safety on the A66 and to expedite the dualling of our section of road ASAP.
· Made improvements to the Cemetery including a new water butt and hand rail.

· Improve the area near Warcop bus shelter by laying down gravel.

· Purchased dog fouling signs for the parish and provided/moved litter bins to address the problem.

· Purchased jointly with the WI a new bench for the parish hall.

· Worked as a pressure group to help Sandford achieve superfast broadband.

· Represented the views of the community regarding the Appleby Horse Fair.

· Supported Warcop parish hall financially and by applying for planning permission to extend the storage in the hall.

· Planning to purchase further items to improve the parish.

· Developed a parish action plan to guide our work.


	

	07/0518
	DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING

The date for the next schedule annual general meeting is confirmed as

May 2019
Meeting closed at 7.20pm
Chairman …………………………………

Date ……………………………………….
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